
 
 
 

 

Summer 2023: Will AS content that was removed due to adaptations in summer 2022 be 

assessed in A2 units in summer 2023?  

In 2022 WJEC streamlined specification content for assessment in AS examinations. 

Therefore, learners may not have studied the topics which were not subject to assessment in 

2022 in their AS year. Qualifications Wales has announced that there will be no adaptations 

to assessments in 2023. This means that any aspect of the full A2 content could appear in 

the summer 2023 assessments. However, in order not to disadvantage learners who sat 

their AS units in 2022, the AS content which was identified in the WJEC GCE Adaptations 

booklet as not subject to assessment in 2022, will not be subject to assessment in the A2 

assessments in 2023. 


